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TESTIMONY

ON

HB 1789 - MAKING AN APPROPRIATION TO THE DEPARTMENT OF THE
PROSECUTING ATTORNEY OF TI-JR COUNTY OF MAUI

February 2, 2012

The Honorable Gilbert S.C. Keith-Agaran
Chair
The Honorable Karl Rhoads
Vice Chair
and Members
House Committee on Judiciary

Chair Keith-Agaran, Vice Chair Rhoads and Members of the Committees on Jucliciaty:

JIB 1789, Making an Appropriation to the Department of the Prosecuting Attorney of the
County of Maui, proposes to make an appropriation to the Maui County Department of the
Prosecuting Attorney for the Career Criminal Prosecution (“CCP”) program. The CCP program
is mandated by Chapter 845, Hawaii Revised Statutes (“fiRS”).

The Department of the Prosecuting Attorney, County of Maui, SUPPORTS the passage of
this bill. The intent of the CCP program was to have senior, experienced deputy prosecutors
handle cases for defendants to meet the career criminal criteria. When the program first started,
our department received a grant for multiple attorney and clerical position to handle CCP cases.
Over the years, funding decreased, and the County of Maui absorbed most of these positions into
the county’s budget. However, one senior deputy prosecutor position remains Thnded by the
CCP program, The Department of the Attorney General informed us that it is not planning to
fund the grant in the coming fiscal year.



Because the CCP program is mandated by HRS Chapter 845, the provision prohibiting
unfunded mandates in Article Vifi, SectionS of the Constitution of the State of Hawaii applies.
We believe that the County of Maui acted in good faith by including as many of the positions as
possible into its budget. The one senior deputy position (the deputy prosecutor in the position
has over 20 years experience) that remains has a salary and fringe benefit cost of $145,465. We
humbly ask for the State’s assistance in funding this position.

We ask that the committee PASS HE 1789, or in the alternative, PASS MB 1789 AS
AMENIJED by inserting the amount of $145,465 into the bill.

Thank you very much for the opportunity to provide testimony on this bill.
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February 1, 2012

The Honorable Gilbert S.C. Keith-Agaran, Chair
And Members of the Committee on Judiciary

House of Representative
State Capitol
Honolulu, HI 96813

RE: MB 1789, Making an Appropriation to the Department of the Prosecuting
Attorney of the County of Maui

Dear Chair Keith-Agaran and Members of the Committee:

The Maui Police Department supports the passage of HB 1789. The passage of
this bill will make an appropriation to the Department of the Prosecuting Attorney of the
County of Maui, for the purpose of funding the agency’s Career Criminal Prosecution
(“CCP”) program. This worthwhile program with not only assist the Department of the
Prosecuting Attorney, but will maximize our concerted efforts to target those criminals
who are significantly impacting crime in our community.

The Maui Police Department asks that you support the passage of HB 1789.

Thank you for the opportunity to testify


